
DRAFT MINUTES 

 

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they 

may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm 

whether or not they have been amended 

 

Minutes of a Tywardreath and Par Parish Council Meeting held on 4th April 

2024 at 7.00pm at the Methodist Church, Tywardreath 

 

Minutes taken by Cllr C Wildish 

 

Present Cllrs C Wildish (Chairman), Hazeldean, Hughes, Nicholls,  

Phillips, Truscott and Cllr A Wildish 

 

In attendance  1 member of the public 

             

23/153 To receive and accept apologies for absence 

 Cllr Taylor 

Cornwall Cllr A Virr   
  

23/154 Declaration of Interests 

1. Pecuniary – None 

2. Non Registerable – None  

3. Dispensations – Cllr Hughes has been granted a dispensation by the Parish 

Clerk in any matters pertaining to allotments, effective until 2025.   

 

23/155 Public Questions 

Judy Brereton reported on behalf of PL24 that they have got agreement from 

Cornwall Council to cut Polmear Orchard 4 times, the first being as soon as 

it’s dry enough. Once this is done they will look to arrange a work party to re-

stake and weed where needed. They get the Cormac trailer so any weeds can 

be taken away. PL24 are also looking at getting funding for extra seats and 

have also found Resilient Orchards Cornwall who may be able to help if 

needed. A successful Wassail had been held there in January and it was hoped 

it will become an annual event.    

 

23/156 To approve the minutes of the Meeting held on 7th March 2024  

It was proposed by Cllr Hughes, seconded Cllr A Wildish and RESOLVED 

that the minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman. 

 

23/157 Matters arising from the minutes not on the Agenda – for report only 

None 

 

23/158 To receive the Cornwall Councillor’s Report 

Cllr Virr had had confirmed that he had agreement from Cormac for additional 

20mph signage in Moorland Road. 

  

23/159 To receive reports from Parish Council Representatives 

None. 

 



23/160 To receive and note any minutes from Parish Council Committees 

Planning – noted  

 Environment – no report 

Finance – It was noted that a Finance Meeting had been held earlier in the 

evening  

 

23/161 Correspondence 

Correspondence had been electronically circulated to members and was ‘left 

on the table’ for Councillors attention.  

 

23/162 Accounts for Approval  

Cllr M Hughes proposed, Cllr A Wildish seconded and it was RESOLVED 

that payment of accounts totalling £631.96 be approved. 

 

23/163 Resolutions from Councillors 

None.  

 

23/164 Local Maintenance Partnership 2024/2025 

Cllr M Phillips proposed, Cllr Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED that a 

decision should be deferred as a suitable contractor to carry out the work had 

yet to be identified. 

 

23/165 Action Plan 

Vine Place. No update. 

Polmear Community Orchard. See minute 23/155 

 

23/166 Hamleys Corner 
Cllr D Hughes proposed, Cllr C Truscott seconded and it was RESOLVED that 

Stratton Creber should be instructed to sell the toilet block at their May auction and 

that Cllr A Wildish should progress this in the absence of the Parish Clerk.   
 

23/167 Parish Councillors Reports 

Cllr C Wildish had met with Cornwall Council and the consultants helping 

them to write climate adaptation plan for Par and St Blazey. This is a follow 

on from the Starr project and looks at the potential impacts of future climate 

change and what can be done 

Cllr Hughes reported that the Wicton application will still go to committee due 

to concerns of residents.  

Cllr Truscott said he has reported the poor state of Polpey Lane and the recent 

land slip that could cut off farm if it gets worse. He has also been approached 

by householder at the bottom of Polpey Lane whose property flooded recently 

due to blocked drains 

Cllr Phillips reported she no longer wishes to represent council at British 

Legion meetings and confirmed that she had reported the bad condition of the 

Treesmill to Wings road. 

Cllr Hazeldean queried the increase in council precept. It was done to help us 

to pay for assets that have been devolved to us and some we expect soon.  

The Desalination information group have another event in St Blazey on 

Thursday next week and wanted to encourage councillors to attend. Cllr 



Hughes reminded the council it’s important not to express a view as this could 

exclude anyone that does from any decisions further down the track  

Cllr Nicholls asked about progress with website and will submit his proposed 

content  

Cllr Nicholls said he had been approached by people in St Andrews Road who 

want a zebra crossing by bus stop in St Andrews Road and another outside 

station  

Cllr Phillips reported that Lanescot has suffered badly with fly tipping it has 

been reported and maybe partly due to charges at waste sites. It’s important to 

get registrations where possible so action can be taken.  

  

Date of Next Meeting 2nd May 2024, Annual Parish Meeting and Annual 

Meeting of the Council @ 7pm in Well Street 

Methodist Church  

     

Meeting Closed  7.50pm   

 

 


